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Unfortunately, due to the Coronavirus outbreak no Annual Parish Meeting of Electors took place in 2020.  However, we are able to hold this in 2021 virtually via Zoom. 
All village organisations have been written to and asked if they wish to submit a report on activities over the past year – some groups haven’t been able to meet etc but some have.   Please see the following for the activities undertaken in the village during 2020
(IF YOU WOULD LIKE THIS HANDOUT IN LARGER PRINT PLEASE CONTACT THE PARISH CLERK)

PLEASE FIND ATTACHED REPORTS FROM:
PARISH COUNCIL ANNUAL REPORT 

By Cllr Lesley Mannington, Chairman, Marden Parish Council
PARISH COUNCIL AMENITIES COMMITTEE REPORT

By Cllr Jean Robertson, Chairman of Amenities

PARISH COUNCIL PLANNING COMMITTEE REPORT

By Cllr Tom Stevens, Chairman of Planning

MAIDSTONE BOROUGH COUNCIL

By Cllr 
KENT COUNTY COUNCIL

By Cllr Eric Hotson
KENT POLICE

By PCSO Nicola Morris

COMMUNITY WARDEN

By Mira Martin

MARDEN ORGANISATIONS AND CLUBS

	Friends of Marden’s Heritage

History Group & Heritage Centre

Horticultural Society

Living Memories

Marden Bowls Club

Marden Business Forum
Marden in Bloom
Marden Children’s Centre

Marden Community CIO

Marden Congregational Chapel

Marden Cricket & Hockey Club

Marden Medical Centre

Marden Memorial Hall 

Marden Minors FC

Marden Motor Club

Marden Parish Church

Marden Parish Magazine
Marden Pre-School 

	Marden Primary School

Marden PRG

Marden PTA

Marden Scout Group
Marden Society

Marden Theatre Group

Retained Fire Service

Royal British Legion 

Short Mat Bowls

Tennis & Badminton

The Allens Coffee Shop

Thursday Club

Toddler Group

Village Club

Walking Group
Wildlife Group
WI
Youth Club


ANNUAL REPORT 

By Cllr Lesley Mannington, Chairman, Marden Parish Council
Firstly, I would like to thank all those who have played such an important role in helping our village cope with the profound difficulties presented by the Pandemic.  From volunteering; to helping people who have been shielding or isolating; to supporting the foodbank which was set up at the beginning of the emergency last Spring; to being involved with or employed within essential services – you have all played your part and shown that out of all this awful time, the attributes which have shone through above all others are the basic characters of friendliness and kindness.  
For the Parish Council, through technological inventiveness, it has continued to be a very busy year and I don’t think there is anything which we have not been able to tackle, in fact, I think it would be true to say that we have discharged an even heavier work agenda than usual.  

As soon as legislation allowed, we set up virtual meetings of all our Council committees and groups to such an extent that it has engendered serious consideration for the use of virtual meeting technology even when face to face meetings can again take place.  From an environmental point of view, it kept some of us off the roads.  And we could enjoy a bevvy after our evening meetings without the threat of drink/driving!

We very quickly organised our own Community Assistance Group which has been ably managed by our Deputy Clerk.  This continues in being a very useful asset to help residents when confronted with an emergency situation.

On the communications front, producing our Newsletter inhouse has worked incredibly well, representing amazing value for money with a publication which is outstanding.  My thanks go to Anne Boswell who compiles the initial draft, and to the Councillors who all play their role in ensuring that the finished article is one of which we should be very proud.  Our use of social media has been vital in ensuring residents can be kept informed of important day-to-day information – road closures and flood alerts being cases in point.

We have also set up a weekly E-Newsletter for those residents who are not on social media but still wish to be kept informed of current events.  This emerges every Friday afternoon.  You can sign up to receive this valuable communication using the QR code with your smart phone.  The QR code is printed in the Newsletter as well as on the village notice boards.

As a parish I am particularly impressed at what we have achieved on this front and I’m sure puts us up there with the very best in communicating with our existing and new residents.

Other important topics which we have dealt with during the year revolve around our Highways Improvement Plan; our Infrastructure Spend Plan; the emergence of allotments at the Highwood Green development, the negotiations for which are hopefully nearing completion; our work surrounding Assets of Community Value; the up dating of Marden’s flood plan with the introduction of village Flood Wardens; as well as responding to Maidstone Borough Council’s Local Plan Review Regulation 18b.  

My thanks, as I retire as a Parish Councillor, go particularly to our Parish Clerk and Deputy Clerk, who are dedicated to their work as local council officers and are such wonderful assets to our village;  to our staff who look after the up-keep of the cemetery and the groundwork within the parish;  as well as to all my fellow Councillors who over the years have given up so much of their time in volunteering to act as Parish Councillors and have ensured, by their contributions, that Marden is indeed a village to be proud of.

AMENITIES COMMITTEE REPORT
By Cllr Jean Robertson, Chairman of Amenities

The Amenities Committee oversees the lovely green spaces in the village (the Playing Field, Southons Field, as well as the Cemetery and Public Toilets). Southons field is a beautiful dog free haven for residents to enjoy and to add to this wonderful space, we will be adding six bigger picnic benches that seat up to 8 people each (two of these benches have disabled or pushchair accessibility). We are also providing a new set of swings (a basket swing, toddler swing and a flat swing) for children of all ages to enjoy near to the Play Trail, helped by a donation from the KCC Member Grant Scheme.

The Parish Council has agreed to plant a 'Roots of Remembrance tree' at Southons Field to acknowledge those we have lost their lives in the village to Coronavirus. We hope to have a special day later in the  year for the planting of the tree and the unveiling of a memorial plaque.

The trees at Southons Field are regularly inspected and the wildflower bank is a beautiful addition, thanks to Councillor Boswell and Marden in Bloom. The opening times for Southons have recently changed for the beginning of the year and these were announced in your recently delivered MPC Newsletter.

The playing field and children's playgrounds are popular and well-used, but unfortunately not always in the way we would like. It's important that any anti-social behaviour is reported to 101 in order that our PCSO, Nicola Morris, can follow it up. More CCTV is on our to-do list to monitor these areas.

We have six pieces of adult gym equipment have been on order for some time for the Playing Field and although the weather and the pandemic have delayed their arrival, it is hoped that installation will take place over the Summer. We are also pleased announced that more benches will be installed around the Playing Field along with some new litter bins. We hope that residents will enjoy taking a rest on them whilst appreciating the open space.

We appreciate our caretaker, Chris, spends many of his working hours keeping our green spaces in good order. It is unfortunate that some of these hours are spent removing litter and graffiti. Whilst some dog owners are ignorant of the need to dispose of their dog mess, we are very grateful to the many dog walkers who are fastidious about putting it in one of the many bins around the field.

The Marden cemetery is a beautiful place of rest and meditation. It is kept immaculate by our caretaker, Ian and we are thankful for his efforts. From time to time, some Parish Councillors also help with a bit of weeding, planting and pruning. Councillor Newton has also helped set up a few bird feeders. If you are visiting a loved one, please do remember remove any plastic wrap from flowers. We would also like to remind cemetery visitors that when there is a funeral taking place we would appreciate you visiting another time.

Finally, the public toilets, which we have managed to keep open for much of lockdown. We are lucky to have a contract with an excellent cleaning company who check them regularly and keep them cleaned to a very high standard.

The Amenities Committee carries out site visits to all these areas on a regular basis and in between our caretakers keep us posted.

My thanks to our Clerks and Councillors for their continuing support.

PLANNING COMMITTEE REPORT

By Cllr Tom Stevens, Chairman of Planning

This past year has been somewhat of a challenge for all councillors with the outbreak of the Covid Pandemic. From March 2020 all council meetings were held virtually and will continue until it is deemed safe to meet in public again. 

4 of the 6 large developments (Highwood Green, The Parsonage, Appledown Grange and Windsor Meadow have now been completed with the other 2 (Vicarage Field off The Parsonage) and Russet Grove due for completion within the next year.

Unfortunately, due to the Corona Virus last year there was no Annual Parish Meeting, but figures show that between 16/04/19 – 07/04/20 we received approximately 77 planning applications to consider and between 07/04/20 – 16/03/21 there have been approximately 85 applications. I must remind you that the Parish Council is a consultee and it is not a foregone conclusion that our recommendations and views on any planning application within Marden Parish will be taken on board when MBC planning officers make their decisions. It is gratifying to see that the Marden Neighbourhood Plan is playing an important role within MBC’s decision making.

Marden Parish Council has done a great deal of work on MBC Call for sites and MBC Local Plan Regulation 18. We commented on a number of planning consultations including NPPF, MBC Affordable/Local Housing. We spent considerable time debating the Supplementary Document, Government White Paper on Planning, and Assets of Community Value.

Councillors attended both in person and virtually MBC Planning Committee meetings to speak on applications that were relevant to Marden. A great deal of work went into producing the Neighbourhood Plan which was adopted by MBC.

Planning wise we can be certain that the next few months will be interesting as we await the decision from MBC on Regulation 18 and the sites in Marden and surrounding areas.

While I appreciate that you can’t please all the people all of the time I would like to stress that all our councillors carry out their role on a completely voluntary basis and continue to have the best interest of the community.

I would like to thank our clerk and deputy clerk for all their hard work and assistance during the past year during a particularly difficult year. Also, I would like to thank my fellow Councillors, who all bring a vast amount of experience and knowledge to the meetings throughout the year.  

MAIDSTONE BOROUGH COUNCIL

By Councillor David Burton
Firstly, my apologies for not being able to attend the meeting this evening. Unfortunately, I am chairing a meeting of the Strategic Planning and Infrastructure Committee at Maidstone Borough Council. The monthly meeting of this committee invariably clashes with the Marden Parish Council meetings, but I do meet regularly with the Parish Council to assist and liaise with them. 

I would like to take this opportunity to place on record appreciation to Marden Parish Council and many other Community Groups for the way in which they came together to meet the needs of residents who were hardest hit by the pandemic and the lockdowns that have ensued. Your Borough Councillors were able to assist by making discretionary grants available from the Members Community Grant COVID 19 Scheme. 

We have all had to embrace the on-line meeting using Zoom, Skype and Teams. For the most part it has been successful, and we have been able to continue our work - but I look forward to some return of the face-to-face meetings, hopefully in the near future. 

I mentioned earlier my Chairmanship of the SPI Committee at Maidstone Borough Council. This is the Committee tasked with reviewing the Maidstone Local Plan which sets out where future development will take place over the next 15 years and beyond. The Committee recommended to Full Council a draft plan for Public consultation which did not include a site for 2000 new homes in Marden. However, some smaller sites did go through to the next stage and I will be representing Marden’s concerns about these as one of your Ward Councillors. The Local Plan is not completed yet and it is essential that it is before the current plan expires next year. If Maidstone Borough Council do not have an adopted Plan then National rules can override local decisions in favour of developers applications. Currently we are on track to achieve this. During the process of the review my committee and indeed the whole of the Borough Council have made strenuous representations back to National Government to oppose further increases in the targets for new homes imposed upon us and were successful in getting the increases halted. 

At the Borough Council we are faced with significant pressures on budget and I have serious concerns about what has been agreed for the next year and I will be continuing to focus on these issues. 

I have continued to assist residents throughout the year with requests for help ranging from housings needs, business support during COVID, fly tipping, planning enforcement, flooding and arranging supplies of sandbags, antisocial behaviour and various planning application to name but a few. 

I passionately believe that Marden is a very special place set in the garden of England and I will continue to do my very best to represent our best interests at the Borough Council. 

KENT COUNTY COUNCIL

By Cllr Eric Hotson
A year of sadness, frustration and desperation, but one where we continued to work together for the benefit of all.

I drove home from County Hall on 15th March 2020 and have not returned since. I, like you and many others, have been carrying out my role in a virtual world.

Astonishingly, within days of lockdown, residents of Marden enquired of neighbours as to their wellbeing and in no time volunteers were everywhere. They ran errands, made up food parcels and provided a contact for elderly and those in need.

I willingly, from my Member Grant facility, gave £1,000 to the Parish Council to distribute accordingly. And still the volunteer work continues. Truly remarkable.

Apart from attending Parish Council meetings, I would normally attend quarterly daytime meetings with Councillors, but these have had to be cancelled, with the exception of one, held in the garden of Councillor Boswell.

Marden PC is extremely fortunate to have the services of an excellent Clerk and Deputy and this year Ali and Rachel have excelled. My sincere thanks to you both.

There has been no ‘easing down’ on Councillor duties and I am well aware of your efforts and workload throughout the year. I believe we work well as a team and I an truly thankful for the support given.

I detail below some of the Parish matters covered over the past year.

Housing

I have supported residents and the PC in their objections to the 2 additional sites detailed in the draft Regulation 18b Preferred Approach. The next Call for Sites consultation is due in July/August and, hopefully, your policy considerations and evidence will have been taken into account and supported by your Borough Councillors.

I based much of my objections on the lack of employment and highway infrastructure. In 2020 Maidstone Borough Council and Kent County Council jointly commissioned a Transport Modelling Assessment. A key recommendation from the study was that the Local Plan review should move away from a reliance of allocating sites in Rural Service Centres (Marden and Staplehurst) and large villages (Langley, Boughton Monchelsea and Sutton Valence) which are less likely to be able to deliver significant sustainable transport improvements. Reference is also made to existing congestion and air quality issues along the A229 and A274 corridors.

I understand the promotor of the Marden Garden Settlement has given presentations to Maidstone Borough Councillors and County Highway Officers and pre-application advice is continuing.

Highways

Your Highway Improvement Plan will prioritise schemes within the Parish and, as always, I will assist if problems occur. I have ensured that additional signage has been placed on the dangerous corner leading out of the village on the Maidstone Road.

Millions of pounds are spent every year on repairs, particularly potholes. Pedestrians, cyclists and motorists cannot see evidence of such spending.

Trials are taking place in Dartford with an additive called Graphene which prolongs the life span of paved and resurfacing areas. Other road surfacing innovations/trials are in the pipeline with low temperature asphalt (easier to use, plus reduced environment/emissions impact and a cheaper cost impact). I hope we see the introduction before next winter.

Police

The Chief Constable gave a presentation to Kent County Councillors a month or two before the pandemic arrived. He advised that a large recruitment programme had taken place and the first consignment of recruits were being trained. We have to appreciate that Covid19 has placed additional duties upon the Force as has Brexit transition.

Residents in rural Maidstone tell me they want to see a police presence – petty crimes are on the increase and there are pockets of anti-social behaviour being reported but no action taken.

However, of greater concern is the lack of speeding and HGV route enforcement. In his presentation, the Chief Constable promised Rural Teams. Hopefully, these are now in place.

Surface and Foul Water Drainage

My postbag has more and more complaints relating to flooding issues. The Environment Agency advise that there are 60,000 properties (residential and commercial) in England at risk of flooding from rivers and the sea. This may be due to climate change, of course, but, with more housing, we are witnessing real complaints of flooding and associated drainage problems.

Protection against flooding is an important issue and your 2017 Marden Surface Water Management Plan may have to be updated.

I would support updating if this was the wish of the Parish Council

Library, Children’s Centre and Youth Facilities 

Residents and the Parish Council are well aware of my disgust that KCC are ignoring our pleas for the re-opening of the Library and  Children’s Centre and, subject to what happens on 6th May, I will request the relevant Director and Cabinet Member to meet with the Parish Council on site to explain their reasonings for the continued closures. To date no real local concerns have been covered.

We have made some progress with a virtual Youth package, but as soon as we are able to resume normal functions then a physical presence of support must be in place.

These are some of the issues considered and covered over the past year.

I thoroughly enjoy my engagement with Marden Parish Council and, hopefully, our relationship will continue.

My very best wishes to you all.  
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By PCSO Nicola Morris

01622 604392 / nicola.morris@kent.pnn.police.uk
COMMUNITY WARDEN
By Mira Martin
I continue to walk around the village and deals with residents’ concerns where I can or signpost them in the right direction to another service/agency.  I have also undertaken visits and continue to support by phone/email and doorstep visits.  I also deals with a number of referrals from partner agencies requesting welfare checks in Marden and Staplehurst (and neighbouring areas on occasion). I can give advice and information to new and existing residents to access the services they require or can help tackle/report miscellaneous issues such as fly tipping and nuisance behaviour or anything else you’re unsure of or are worried about. You can contact me on 07969 584179 or email: mira.martin@kent.gov.uk
Here are the kinds of things that you may not realise that I can also help with:

If you can’t move around your house easily due to too many possessions - whether clutter/mail and paperwork, sentimental items, furniture, clothes etc. It could impede your escape in an emergency or you may feel embarrassed to have visitors. If you want to get organised but don’t know where to start (feeling worried and anxious can stop you being able to think straight) please give me a call. If I can’t help you myself, we can come up with a plan of action to get things how you would like them and I can support you during the process. We can work at a pace that you feel comfortable with - I have helped people who were worried that strangers would sweep in and clear everything without taking note of their wishes and what they would like to keep. 

For those feeling lonely and isolated, there is support available via phone calls and/or internet and hopefully we will soon be able to start up our village groups and clubs again. If you are nervous about joining or don’t know what there is, give me a call and I’ll come and visit you and we can make plans to go along together - perhaps you have an interest or hobby and there isn’t a local club - in which case we may be able to set one up! - Chat and board game groups in Marden and The Men’s Shed in Staplehurst being a few of my favourite successful projects.

I have helped people sort out their finances and drawn up budgets in order to tackle overspending and debt. If you are not sure that you are getting the correct benefits or may be entitled to help when you haven’t claimed before - there are agencies that will check for you. Banks, councils, utility suppliers will usually try to help reduce your bills where they can if you are struggling to keep up payments. 

A lady that was making so many charity, insurance and scam direct debits and payments that she was getting into debt was very relieved at the offer of help. She was too soft hearted to cancel the charity ones so I did that for her - there were about 100 different but worthy causes that she was supporting including ones for various diseases and health conditions, animal charities and various foreign aid charities. She kept a couple - her husband had been in the Royal Navy so she wanted to continue supporting that one and also The British Legion. She was paying for health supplements that were in unopened boxes piled around her house - because she was getting a bit confused (the start of dementia) they were taking advantage of her. Again, I contacted the companies on her behalf and got them to stop - I even managed to get a refund for some of it. We set up telephone call screening (most phone companies have a free call screening and blocking service that you just have to phone and get activated and you can buy telephones with this function too). Thankfully, it didn’t take long for this particular lady to be out of debt and enjoying life again. 

People are still being scammed out of thousands of pounds by scammers. Please always check with family, trusted friends, Kent Police using non-emergency phone number 101 (or emergency 999 if the people are with you) or the Community Warden no matter what someone tells you! Trust your instincts if something strikes you as being a bit odd - and run it past someone else first - don’t feel pressured into making on the spot decisions particularly if someone cold calls offering to carry out work on your house, garden or driveway.

If you would like information about the different types of scams around and you have access to the internet please look up www.kent.gov.uk/leisure-and-community/consumer-protection/scams  and/or www.friendsagainstscams.org.uk/   

Otherwise, call me on 07969 584179 and I will deliver some information to you.

Crime Stoppers can be contacted anonymously by phone  0800 555111  or 

www.crimestoppers-uk.org  to report crime - especially useful for people that are worried about contacting the police directly.
MARDEN ORGANISATIONS AND SOCIETIES

FRIENDS OF MARDEN’S HERITAGE

By Lucie Green – Chair of FoMH
What an unexpected year it has been for us all so far. 

The safety of our members and the people who support us by attending the events has continued to be our upmost concern following Government advice. With that in mind, due to the ongoing Covid-19 pandemic, we have not been able to hold our usual popular events during the past year; the St George’s Day concert in April, the Big Musical Picnic in June, our Musical BBQ in September or our Quiz in January.

Unfortunately, like many other charities this lack of events has hit us hard from a fundraising point of view so, other than Facebook charity giving pages hosted by some of our committee plus our members' subscriptions, we have not been able to fund raise this year.

All the proceeds from The Friends of Marden’s Heritage events are split between the History Group to support the Heritage Centre, and the Church to maintain its fabric, but only basic payments of £500.00 each have been made this year. However, on a positive note, the £18,000 raised during the past four years along with a grant of £2,500 will soon be put to use for the restoration work on the Church windows. This is due to commence in April 2021.

Sadly we have made the difficult decision as a committee not to hold the Big Musical Picnic this year, but we are hoping that we will be in a position to have the Musical BBQ in September and possibly a concert in October. 

We would be pleased to welcome anyone interested in the heritage of the village in becoming a member of the Friends of Marden's Heritage, and further information and a membership form may be obtained from the Membership Secretary/Treasurer, Brian Woodgate on 01622 743011 or email: brimarchur@aol.com.

I want to take this opportunity to thank the committee for all their support and time and to all the wonderful people who have come along to the events to help us raise much needed funds to ensure the continued preservation of Marden village’s heritage.
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HISTORY GROUP & HERITAGE CENTRE

By David McFarland (Chairman) – 832295 and Eunice Doswell (831388) / history@mardenhistory.org.uk
As a group of volunteers, we are in contact once a month with an update of our work (SPRITS) and contacts with others by email and telephone.

On a political level we are in contact with Cllr. Eric Hotson, Lucia Marsal, the much valued “librarian”, and the Parish Council, as we try to ensure that we survive as a Library and Heritage Centre, which we believe is a unique partnership in this country. 

We are in the process of renewing faded plaques on PLUTO, the siren and the stocks, thanks to Mo Gillis-Coates.  We are also preparing one for Marden Airfield on the rag stone block, supplied by Gallagher’s and installed by Nigel Jenner and Chris Jenkins.  Mark Williams volunteered to paint PLUTO, the siren and the Unknown Soldier, reflecting the great support we are given by our community.

We do have access to the Heritage Centre so that work can go on dealing with our records and documents.  We are awaiting numerous documents about houses in Albion Road, the receipt of which has been delayed by lockdown. 

Members have also not been idle during these lockdowns. Cataloguing and acquiring of documents and artefacts continues. Wills are being transcribed, booklets written, negative pictures from the 1920’s have been sorted & catalogued and queries answered. Also, these unusual times and their effects on villagers are being recorded. Today soon becomes history.

We are all getting older.  New volunteers would be most welcome and are very necessary. New blood brings new ideas.
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HORTICULTURAL SOCIETY

By Jill Nichols (Chairman)
LIVING MEMORIES

(Dementia Café)

By Rachel Chacon

The Annual Report for Living Memories' is somewhat sparse, but it has been a valuable time to consider our next step.  

At the start of the restrictions, I sent out fortnightly emails with any happy news/lockdown ideas I could think of. I was also phoning everyone to check how they were doing and getting help where it was needed. It was quite clear that our members had families and neighbours who were keeping an eye on them and they did not need further support.  This was another reminder that we were offering a great facility to some living with dementia, but sadly we were still not reaching those who were already socially disengaged. Covid 19 has now made this need even greater.

We started to build our Dementia Friendly Community in an effort to raise awareness and spread the word about Living Memories, but ultimately a successful, all-inclusive dementia cafe needs to be dependent on a strong group of volunteers who are able to bring people to us, or at least remind them to come along. Forgetfulness is a major barrier. 

In the year ahead we are looking forward to setting up a community garden together with the allotments. This will provide a place not just for those living with dementia, but for anyone with any special need to gather, to help them to feel integrated and valued in our community.  

If you would like to help us in any way at all, please contact Rachel via email   livingmemories@mardenchurch.org.uk or telephone 01622 831941.
MARDEN BOWLS CLUB

By Mick Collins

MARDEN BUSINESS FORUM
By 
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MARDEN IN BLOOM

By Anne Boswell (Chairman) & all the ‘Blooming’ team
Despite all the restrictions in 2020, Marden in Bloom (MinB) managed to complete most of their normal activities except for holding an AGM.  It was agreed that the existing Committee members would remain in position until 2021.  
Fund Raising
 MinB held a Plant Sale in June which raised £530 and a Bulb Sale in September which raised £500 both outside socially-distanced and online sales.
Sponsorship
Once again Golden Hill Nursery kindly supplied most of the Summer plants for the planters. Peter Hall, Liz Stanley and Marden Village Club sponsor 3 of the planters in the village, Marden Parish Council sponsor the troughs/bike rack in the High Street, Rachel at Marden Farm Shop looks after the planter there and Marden Horticultural Society have taken over the planter in Chantry Road.
Bulb Planting

MinB managed to plant over 6,000 daffodils in the Autumn along the driveway to Southons Field, more in the Playing Field and Napoleon Drive play area and the Maynards footpath.  Unfortunately, because of sewage flooding along this footpath in the Winter, these bulbs have not emerged.  Over the last few years, MinB have managed to plant over 20,000 daffodil bulbs as well as crocus, snowdrops and bluebells in various spots around the village.
Planters

There are now 22 planters around the village including one at Chainhurst and 4 in the school garden. The planter by the ‘Marden’ sign in Maidstone Road was demolished in the Summer by a lorry and had to be replaced, the boxes in the railing planters leading to The Cockpit area were stolen, the railing planters by the Maynards footpath were moved to outside OneStop because of continual vandalism and the planter at the junction of the High Street/Maidstone Road was once against ‘rammed’ by a vehicle.  Watering is always an issue and we do struggle with this task. 
Projects
The flower beds at both the Memorial Hall and Library area continue to be tended and MinB tries to keep the small area in Plantation Lane free of pernicious weeds. The project with Marden Primary Academy was halted because of lockdown although we did provide sunflower seeds for children to grow. 

Wildflower Meadow in Southons Field 

MinB’s biggest achievement in 2020 was the creation of a wildflower meadow and this probably would not have been completed if we hadn’t gone into lockdown last Spring.  It was a large and costly task but fortunately we received some funding from MBC’s ‘Go Green Go Wild’ campaign.  By the end of the Summer it gave a lovely display of wild flowers so another box ticked.
Scarecrow Safari
This was held in September with a ‘Heroes and Heroines’ theme.  MinB were able to run this event again because residents could just wander around socially-distanced.  It proved a great success with some incredible entries and the winner was Sir Captain Tom Moore being knighted by HM The Queen – the Scott family won again.
‘Best Tree’ Competition 
MinB received some beautiful entries for this competition and the winner was Matt Thomas with an amazing shot of an Oak Tree near the Parsonage area. 
Activities planned for 2021: 

Plant sale on Saturday 12th June near OneStop, Bulb Sale on Saturday 11th September and Tree Charter Day on Saturday 28th November – a joint event with Marden Walking Group and the Marden Wildlife Group. We have also been requested by the Medical Centre to place a planter by the new portacabin area and if the Dementia Garden is set up at the proposed allotments in Highwood Green, will provide planters there.  More bulb planting will hopefully take place in the Autumn.
We always need help with our projects, so if you can spare a little bit of time, even if an hour or two, please email: mardeninbloom@outlook.com or call Anne on 07828 868703.  Also check out our Facebook page.
MARDEN CHILDREN’S CENTRE

MARDEN COMMUNITY CIO

By Kate Tippen

Marden Community Charitable Incorporated Organisation (CIO).

Registered with the Charity Commission 1183743

The new Marden Community CIO has been created by combining 3 existing Marden Charities, the Victory Fund, the Sir Charles Booth Charity and the Allens and Maplesden Charity.  The new charity would like to thank all the trustees of the original charities for all their hard work over many years.

The objective of the new charity is the relief of financial hardship, either generally or individually, of people living in Marden Parish by making grants of money available for providing or paying for items, services, or facilities.

The trustees of the charity will always include the Chairman of the Parish Council and the Vicar of Marden.  The other trustees are Eunice Doswell, Ian Newton, Janice Collins, David Elphick, Dorothy Reed, Anne Cox and Kate Tippen.

What type of things are covered?

This is a grant to individuals living in the Civil Parish of Marden who are suffering hardship or illness, for specific purposes where funding is not normally available from other sources to assist with for example - sight, hearing or mobility; quality of life or social care; education and training for children & young people; education and training for health and social care professionals.
Grants will also be available to village organisations for specific projects.

There is a lot more information on the Parish Council website at Marden Charity - Marden Parish Council Marden, Tonbridge, Kent - Marden Parish Council, Marden, Tonbridge (mardenkent-pc.gov.uk)
How much can I apply for?

All grant payments will be at the discretion of Trustees a maximum grant of £100 will be payable to individuals and £500 to village organisations.

How can I apply?

Forms for both individuals and organisations can be downloaded from the Marden Parish Council website. http://www.mardenkent-pc.gov.uk/community/marden-parish-council-13394/marden-cio/
If you are an individual applying for a grant the form will need to be countersigned by someone in a professional capacity who knows about your circumstances or one of the charity’s trustees (you will find their names on the website).

If you are applying on behalf of a village organisation you will need a trustee to countersign your application. 

For any further information please e mail mardencommunitycio@gmail.com 

MARDEN CONGREGATIONAL CHAPEL

By Jean Robertson
Unfortunately, due to the pandemic the Congregational Chapel was unable to open.  We are waiting for guidance as to when we can open our doors again.

MARDEN LIBRARY (KENT COUNTY COUNCIL)

Marden Library, High Street, Marden TN12 9DP 01622 831619 Fax 01622 831619

Email: mardenlibrary@kent.gov.uk Contact Name: Craig Fox
Opening Hours: Monday closed; Tuesday 1.15 - 6; Wednesday closed; Thursday 1.15 – 6;

Friday 9 – 1.30; Saturday 10 – 2; Sunday closed

Unfortunately, due to the pandemic Marden library has been closed since March 2020.  
MARDEN MEDICAL CENTRE

By Dr Julie Morgan
Church Green, Marden, Tonbridge, Kent TN12 9HP

Tel: 01622 831257    Fax: 01622 832840

www.mardenmedicalcentre.nhs.uk
This is of course a very different report to that which I would have been writing were we not living through the Coronavirus pandemic. 

Perhaps naively, I and many of my colleagues, thought that we would never encounter a pandemic in our lifetime. The danger was there, and some years ago we had even been involved in preparatory exercises, but it seemed a distant threat and there were many other priorities.  

As the worldwide threat from Coronavirus heightened it still felt to be a situation that was under control and our efforts were centred on following the guidelines to manage suspect cases, which at this stage were still focused on those with a relevant travel history. By the middle of March it was clear this wasn’t enough and ahead of lockdown we swiftly changed our procedures and moved to a system of total phone triage, with our front door closed to patients: our priority being to protect our patients, our staff and ourselves whilst still providing an essential service.  

We worked with our colleagues in other surgeries through the Weald and Ridge Primary Care Networks (PCN) and were relieved to be part of the Covid Assessment Unit at Headcorn Aerodrome, where the excellent organisation and structures in place gave us the confidence to work and assess our patients safely.

As we entered lockdown the challenges we faced were enormous and at times felt overwhelming. To list but a few:

· Risk assessing patients with Covid-19, managing not just their physical symptoms but their fears and anxieties

· Assimilating the myriad of new clinical guidelines to treat patients with Covid-19

· Supporting patients and their families with complex medical issues without the ability to call on usual resources and services

· Enhanced infection control procedures

· Treating patients in their cars or the marquee

· Procuring and wearing PPE

· Reading and acting on the numerous daily updates and changes in standard operative procedures from NHS England, PHE and the local CCG.

· The need to rapidly develop IT solutions to allow for remote working of staff

· Keeping up to speed with communicating changes in services via Facebook, Twitter, website and answerphone messages.

· Consulting almost entirely via phone and video 

· Reaching crisis point and coping with a skeleton staff 

But the biggest challenge was coping with the anxiety and fear that for the first time in our careers the nature of our work posed a threat of illness to us and our families.

In the face of a time of crisis for the NHS it felt that the role of General Practice was to support our secondary care colleagues and manage the strain on the NHS by caring for our patients, and at times treating conditions in the community which would usually have necessitated hospital care.

We survived, but only with the help of those around us.  The selflessness and commitment of our team has been exceptional: in the face of personal risk they demonstrated a determination to remain professional and focused on supporting each other and on providing care to our patients. We have always hoped to not just work for but with the local community and we have never felt more supported or appreciated. It was amazing to see how the residents and businesses of Marden came together to look after each other. The kind words, rainbow pictures and tasty treats were all much appreciated. We were grateful for the understanding of our patients who respectfully kept their distance at a time when they knew we were fraught and worked with us to understand the new systems.

There are so many adjectives and phrases that have been used to describe the last year: unprecedented, tumultuous, challenging, uncertain and frightening are but a few. It has indeed been a year like no other, but as the country emerges from its second national lockdown we are cautiously looking to and starting to plan for the future.

Our list size is now 7000, and is still increasing; we would anticipate that there will be another 150-200 new registrations over the coming 6 months as the new homes on the Russet Grove development become fully occupied. Like many areas of the country Marden is also seeing a baby boom, and at the start of this year we will have double the number of new births that we had last year (the consequence of a long lockdown perhaps!) Patients that kept away during lockdown are now contacting us and we are facing a definite surge in demand for appointments, with many of these patients unfortunately presenting with complex issues. The waiting times at local hospitals both for inpatient and outpatient care adds to the challenge of supporting and caring for these patients in the community. This is causing significant strain on all our team.

We continue to follow national guidance from the BMA, RCGP and NHS England and are maintaining our current system of triaging all patient requests for an appointment by phone. An increasing proportion, approximately 30%, of these requests is now converted to face-to-face appointments. Full PPE (mask, visor, apron and gloves) is worn for all face-to-face patient contacts. 

Any patient with a high temperature or symptoms suggestive of Covid is assessed in our dedicated “hot zone” which is separated from the main building and has enhanced infection control protocols. 

Video consultations and the facility to review photos have both proved useful and popular with patients, and even as lockdown measures ease, we plan to continue with these. We have embraced remote working with secure laptops and this has proved invaluable when staff have had to isolate because of family illness or Covid contact, or when we have not had space in the building because of the need to socially distance. 

At present there is no suggestion that the national guidance will be changing soon, and it may be that the pandemic has brought about a change in our way of working that will never return to “normal”.

Over the coming months we will be continuing to care for all patients who present with a need, but we are also focusing on managing increasing frailty in our elderly population, dementia, mental health issues, safeguarding concerns, domestic abuse, leaning disability and long Covid.  We are working on improving uptake of screening services, early cancer diagnosis and prioritising immunisation services (children and adults). 

We continue to support the Covid vaccination programme, with 39 % of our patients currently vaccinated with one dose and 1 % with two. We phone those that appear not to have been vaccinated and encourage them to attend, and facilitate booking of appointments in those that are having difficulties. We are hoping that there will soon be a solution which will allow us to support delivery of Astra-Zeneca vaccine to the remain cohorts (ages 18-49) from our own premises.

With all this demand the much anticipated and planned for “portacabin” (although we feel it’s much grander than this!) has arrived just in time. It will provide us with a meeting room and a small consulting room which will be used as our “hot zone”, and has allowed us to convert our current meeting room into a larger consulting room which can also be used a teaching room. We also now have a shower on site. We are very grateful to Friends of MMC for supporting us in funding the equipment for this additional space. 

Other priorities over the next few weeks and months:

· Staff recruitment and retention: we have a new dispenser and reception apprentice starting in April. We are also hosting student nurses and hope to benefit from some of the additional roles (eg. physicians associate, clinical pharmacist) that are being recruited via the PCN

· Provide a streamlined contraception service with the provision of a coil and implant clinic (one of our nurses has done additional training to provide this)

· Continue to increase patient use of online services 

· Promote the use of e-consult (a digital consultation platform). Some of you may have noted this on our website

· Improve our systems for chronic disease management. We are using to “month of birth” review dates and are making use of a system called Medlinks which enables patients to complete a template prior to their review to update us on any changes.

· Work together with the other community organisations (foodbank, school, church, parish council, pharmacy, dementia and singing groups) to facilitate communication and collaborative working. We have already had 2 successful meetings.

· Planning for our seasonal flu campaign and considering how this may work together with giving Covid vaccination boosters (should this prove to be required)

· Collaborating with the PCN on new initiative’s

One of the many challenges of the last year has been keeping up with the pace of change and communicating this to our patients. We have been very grateful for the support of the PPG in this and also for the work that has been done in helping at our flu clinics and delivering medication to those that are shielding.

The future does of course remain uncertain for us all, but when we look back at how we were a year ago we are feeling much stronger and better placed to cope with the challenges. We may never return to “normal” and there is sadness in this, but we hope that we can work together with our patients to find a “new normal” that enables us to continue to provide the high standard of care we always aim to achieve.
MARDEN MEMORIAL HALL

By Ian Newton, Chairman

Due to the CoVid-19 pandemic and subsequently lockdown in March 2020 Trustees did not hold their annual general meeting.  Therefore, all Trustees and Officers remained in position for the financial year 2020.  

Only two meetings have been held this year due to the current situation and these were finally held via Zoom once the majority of Trustees were able to access it.

Hannah Cale is still employed for 10 hours per week as Facilities Manager and on the resignation of Peter Stockbridge, Shaun Edwards was employed as the hall caretaker from February 2020.  In July 2020 Tarasa Ovenden gave her notice and Debbie McKenzie took on the role as cleaner from August 2020.

During the lockdown in 2020 the hall had to be closed, although the John Banks Hall was used as the location for Marden Food Bank for July and August.  Therefore, both Shaun and Tarasa were furloughed with Shaun returning on 1st June and Tarasa on 8th June.  The HMRC Furlough grant was obtained for both members of staff during this time with the Memorial Hall making up the remainder 20% of their monthly salaries.

As lockdown eased and we were able to have groups return, albeit social distancing etc, we welcomed back Marden Pre-School and several groups (Karate, Yoga, Badminton and Zumba) for a short period of time before having to go into lockdown again.  Since then all group meetings have ceased but Pre-School were able to continue as one of the exemptions set by Government.  

Throughout this time income, other than from the hires, was still being received from the rental of the residential flat, Parish Council office rent, Pre-School storage rental and solar panel payments.  We also were able to apply for two grants (£10,000 and £1,334) from Maidstone Borough Council.  

Some works have been done in light of the halls being empty which has included painting of the John Banks Hall, carpentry work as in the repairs to fire doors, renewal of the stage leading edge, renovation and replacement of sections of skirting board around the inside of the front entrance, main hall, rear entrance and the replacing of the wall protection below the main hall side serving hatch. A Legionella Risk Assessment (which the Trustees are due to review in February 2021) was undertaken in October.

Hiring income has indeed been less than previous years but with the grants received we have managed to stay fairly balanced throughout the year.   

At the start of 2020 two tenants shared the lease for the Memorial Hall residential flat but in October one tenant moved over and with the agreement of Trustees the remaining tenant took on a further lease for six months with the same rental payment.  The letting agent, Ellis & Co, has taken out Rent Recovery Plus which the Hall has opted in to.

It is hoped that within a few months we will start to see groups and bookings return for 2021.

Thanks are expressed to all the Trustees for their hard work and commitment during the year.  Trustees would also like to thank the Facilities Manager who, alongside homeschooling one of her children, was able to steer the Hall through the lockdowns and a bonus of £250 was agreed to be paid to her in light of this additional work.

Going forward there is an ongoing review of some of the electrical control units within the building including all halls, committee rooms, kitchen and the flat to ensure that they are safe and up to present standards. Inspections are ongoing and quotations for any work required should be circulated in the coming weeks. 

Finally, my personal gratitude to our Treasurer Alison Hooker who despite her tremendous workload as Parish Clerk manages to process the hall accounts, obtain funding from MBC and remember all that has happened in the last year so as to prepare the majority of this report.

Trustees would also like to pass their thanks to the members of Marden in Bloom who keep the hall front gardens looking lovely all year round.
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MARDEN MINORS FOOTBALL CLUB
Affiliated to the Kent County Football Association

Unfortunately, as like all outdoor/indoor sports, we have been unable to play any football this season, other than a few weeks in September/October 2020.  
We have, however, restarted playing with a friendly over Easter weekend and the Sunday Football League commencing fixtures from 11th April.  This will mean continuing through to June but hopefully we will be able to see the season out.

MARDEN MOTOR CLUB

By Andrew Copas
Activities during the period April 2020 to April 2021

Activities over the past year like most clubs within the Village have been severely disrupted because of the ongoing Lock Down since March 2020.

The club normally meets on the first Tuesday of each month in the evening for some sort of activity.  These may be one or more of the following: quizzes,  treasure hunts,  night navigation rallies,  discussions and talks by a spokespersons on a particular subject.

Outings at other times are also organised such as visits to museums, country houses. Often these outings will conclude at a pub for and evening meal. We have regular breakfast meals at different venues around Marden.

All of the above events have been severely curtailed because of the lock down.

We have been able to hold Zoom meetings where we have been able to gather together virtually for tabletop rallies, quizzes and committee meetings although this is not the same as a physical meet.

There are special events which are also organised or the club attends some of which have taken place over many years.

Great Tong Meet

This is a meeting where other local car clubs are invited to attend and have the opportunity to show their cars some of these cars are very rare.

This takes place at Great Tong Farm near Staplehurst every year towards the end of July. This did not take place in July 2020 although we are hopeful that this will take place in July 2021.

Marden Motor Show

In September 2019 the club held a motor show on Southons Field, Marden where again local classic car owners are invited to meet up. This event was so successful that it was decided to repeat this in 2020 but unfortunately had to be cancelled in 2020 due to the lock down.  We have arranged a repeat of this on the 4th September 2021.

Historic Commercial Vehicle Club 

This club organises two events in which members of Marden Motor Club take part.

Annual Run from London to Brighton 

The club jointly owns a 1929 Ford Model AA brake down truck and we regularly take part in this event. Again, this was cancelled in both 2020 and 2021. This event is quite challenging as this involves a journey of approximately 165 miles in a vehicle of 92 years of age. 

The upkeep of this vehicle is the main expenditure the club has had and over the last 12 months we have had to rebuild the gearbox. Planned work for the next year is to overhaul the steering.

Annual Sprat and Winkle Run

This is another trip organised by the Historic Commercial Vehicle Club and in this case is a trip from Sevenoaks to Hastings. Not as challenging as the above but still very enjoyable.

Fund Raising

The club exists financially by raising club fees from its members and the income from Great Tong. Although not intended the Marden Motor show raised some funds which were gratefully received.

The problems over the past year has greatly reduced our income but hopefully this will be rectified over the next few months

MARDEN PARISH MAGAZINE

By Sarah Davies (Parish Magazine Co-ordinator)

MARDEN PRE-SCHOOL PLAYGROUP

By Hayley Schlosser (Manager) 
Marden Memorial Hall, Goudhurst Road, Marden, Kent, TN12 9JX
Telephone: 01622 832857
Email: mardenpreschool@yahoo.co.uk

MARDEN PRIMARY SCHOOL

By 
MARDEN PATIENT REFERENCE GROUP (PRG) 

[image: image8.png]



MARDEN PRIMARY SCHOOL P.T.A.

By 
MARDEN SCOUT GROUP

By David Brockis

MARDEN SOCIETY

By Mo Clayton (President) tillergirl2913@aol.com  

01622 831529
MARDEN THEATRE GROUP

By Mo Gillis-Coates
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Following the Government’s Lockdown in March 2020, all rehearsals for our proposed performance of Waiting for God were put on hold. There was nothing that the group could do or plan for in 2020 due to uncertainty.

The Committee were concerned about the finances of the group. We put a shout out to the community on social media with a link to a Justgiving page asking for donations to keep us afloat until such time we were able to perform again and bring in some much needed revenue.

We were incredibly grateful that we raised enough to keep us in the black until such time we could return. 

We also applied for a grant from the Marden Charity and again we were very grateful to be successful in receiving this.

The Committee have met regularly from March 2020, virtually via Zoom, in order to keep an eye on finances and to discuss what could be done given the circumstances.

In October, we received correspondence from the Kent Drama Association, who were running a radio play competition for local amateur dramatic groups. A sub-group discussed various scripts and found an ideal radio play production under the name of “Drama, Drama!” which itself was about a village amateur dramatic group. Rehearsals took place via Zoom and the group managed to record themselves. After some editing and insertion of sound effects, our entry was ready to be sent off to be adjudicated. The winner will be announced at the end of May so keep your fingers crossed for us!

Following the recent roadmap out of Lockdown announced by the Prime Minister, the Committee has met and discussed plans for 2021. If all goes according to plan, venues allow and there are less restrictions, we hope to:

Hold an Open Evening showcasing Drama, Drama! in July

Bring back our Summer Drama School for children in August

Hold some Drama Workshops for Teenagers

Continue rehearsing for Waiting for God with a performance planned for October half term

The Committee and its members appreciate all the support the community has given the group over the years but especially the last year. We hope to bring back some fantastic performances to the village soon!
RETAINED FIRE SERVICE

ROYAL BRITISH LEGION

By Tom Stevens JP
Due to the pandemic the Royal British Legion has not been able to meet or undertake activities.  It is hoped 2021 Remembrance Day will be able to go ahead as normal.
  SHORT MAT BOWLS (WEST END)
Due to the pandemic Marden Memorial Hall was closed and therefore Short Mat Bowls was unable to continue.  We are hopeful that we can return in the near future and always welcome new members whatever their ability.
TENNIS & BADMINTON CLUB

THURSDAY CLUB

By Dorothy Reed, RVS 
Unfortunately, due to the pandemic and Marden Village Club being closed Marden Thursday Club has been unable to hold is fortnightly meetings or enjoy our regular outings out.  
TODDLER GROUP

VILLAGE CLUB
WALKING GROUP

By Catherine Alderson
 A year without official walks has been sad despite encouragement, medically to go out for exercise which I know people have been doing.   Thank you.

The team have been checking out the official walk routes and footpaths for a reprint and No 47 shop and the Farm Shop have sold out our remaining stock.  The reprint is now under way for the existing “Six New Walks” and we are progressing with a new set called “Historic Walks in Marden”.

Thank you to all my team over the years.   I have officially finished as leader of the Group but as soon as we can meet up again, I shall be pleased to introduce the New Team.

                                                                                                     
WILDLIFE GROUP

By Ray Morris

mardenwildlife@gmail.com

Marden Wildlife Group came into being early in 2020 following publication on the village websites of what had become a regular report to Peter Hall about wildlife on his farms. As this work had extended to include the farms of Richard and Lou Carpenter it was thought time was right to attract more interest from local people. There was an immediate response but, as this coincided with the first lockdown, the group’s first year has been largely WhatsApp-based, with around fifty contributors encompassing professional ecologists through to those simply interested in what they see in their garden and on country walks.

The early decision to create a Facebook page to show off members’ photographs paid dividends by increasing local interest – the page now has four hundred followers – and encouraging involvement of knowledgeable local people.

Practical activity has inevitably been limited to small, socially distanced informal groups to look for and record wildlife. There was a small window of opportunity between lockdowns when we were able to enjoy two evening ‘bat walks’ led by local ecologist Simon Ginnaw. His expertise helped us confirm the presence of a significant local bat population. Another pleasing feature of the year has been the increasing interest in moths, prompting people to purchase their own moth traps. Moth trapping is ideally suited to being locked-down at home while connected online to other local enthusiasts, and has resulted in the identification of several nationally scarce moth species in Marden. 

Another online-based activity was mapping the whereabouts of hedgehogs in the village on Google Earth. As an endangered species that most people like to have in their gardens, it is important to know where they are – and even more importantly to know where they aren’t. The work is continuing this year and we hope it will lead to practical conservation action.

Our bat and moth discoveries have added to an increasingly detailed (and important) picture of the area’s flora and fauna; some of Kent’s (and one of the UK’s) rarest plants have been found in Marden, along with good numbers of red-listed bird species and scarce dragonflies. Details of all our discoveries are systematically recorded and submitted to the Kent and Medway Biological Records Centre. Together with Marden Meadow (a site of Special Scientific Interest) the parish compares favourably with other better-known Kent wildlife locations.

A notable development has been linking local naturalists with the farming community. This has been facilitated through a newly created Marden Farmer Cluster (an initiative promoted and organised by Kent Wildlife Trust) to support famers in creating more biodiversity on their land while still producing food. Marden Wildlife members have helped with surveys of birds on local farmland, and we hope these will extend to plants and insects. A grant from Natural England to cover the cost of equipment, especially trail cameras, together with many hours spent checking thousands of remote camera pictures by MW volunteers, has supported a project that involved fitting coloured rings to over two hundred yellowhammers to track their movements around local farms. The purpose is to help farmers understand and provide the specialised habitat the birds need for breeding. Marden is home to a significant proportion of Kent’s yellowhammer population.

Regular bird ringing (initiated in 2015) and formal surveys of breeding birds (initiated in 1995) have taken place throughout the year (apart from during the most severe lockdown restrictions) and continue to add important data about local wintering and breeding bird populations. These include turtle doves: Marden’s birds are a sizable proportion of Kent’s breeding turtle doves which, in turn, constitute the majority of the UK’s population. The species is officially categorised as vulnerable to global extinction. 

During our ringing sessions, local walkers often stop to talk and learn about what is being done, and sometimes even get to hold a bird in their hand. There have been plans to hold a public ringing demonstration and a talk for The Marden Society about Marden Wildlife for two years, but both have been scotched by Covid.

The group is open to anyone who wishes to become involved. This includes young people – with the appropriate safeguarding measures in place. Bird ringing and a scientific study into plastics found in small mammal droppings are practical activities currently involving two teenage members. 

Thanks to several talented village photographers, and the expert knowledge of members, the group was able to produce a 2020 report in the form of a hardback book showcasing the village’s wildlife in time for Christmas. 

The small profit from sales (there are only a few remaining copies of the three hundred printed) is being used to finance a Marden Wildlife website. This will publicise the group’s activities more widely and provide a guide to the extensive biodiversity still to be found in the parish.

WOMEN’S INSTITUTE
By Jean Robertson, President
Marden WI has caught up with technology and is now scheduling Committee meetings and Members' meetings on zoom.

We are so pleased that our members are staying loyal to our Institute and looking forward to the resumption of face-to-face meetings in the Summer.

Our Programme organiser, Moira, is arranging zoom talks for members. Barbara, our Secretary, is keeping us up to date on information from the National Federation and Marion looks after the funds.

Having been authorised by National to decide the membership fee for 2021/2022, the Committee agreed to reduce the annual fee by a significant amount. We felt that so much has been forfeited because of the pandemic.

The Ladies are, as always, looking out for each other and we cannot wait to meet together again.
It occurred to me today that we will celebrate our centenary in 2026, 5 years time! I'm looking forward to it!














YOUTH GROUP

The YMCA took over the running of Marden Youth Club at the John Banks Hall late 2019/early 2020.  However, due to the pandemic this had to cease.  Since this the situation has changed and the YMCA are no longer able to assist.  Marden Parish Council is pleased to say that they have been liaising with Kent County Council and it is hoped that a Youth Club, albeit outside for the foreseeable future, may be able to start by Summer 2021.
MARDEN NEIGHBOURHOOD PLAN

Update By Cllr Andy Turner 

MARDEN STATION
Update on South Eastern, Network Rail and consultations 

By Cllr Richard Adam









